Perth Canoe Club AGM Tuesday 10th May 2022

Present:- Barbara, Jenny, Richard, Hannah, Kevin, Jim, Bruce, Gary, Pete, Alistair 
Apologies:- Graeme, Bill, David Rogers.
Welcome and General Update by Chairman:- Alistair welcomed everyone and thanked them for coming. It was good to see two relatively new members Barbara Tregidgo and Jenny Newland attending. Both Barbara and Jenny are coaches and offered to help out in the club.
Membership Update:- A reminder to the Club members who have yet to renew their membership to do so as soon as possible. It is important to have an accurate up to date record of club members for the Club’s affiliation to the SCA.
Treasurers Update:- Richard gave a printed report.

Perth Canoe Club Accounts 2021/2022

Opening Balance


£2725.88


Closing Balance


£3426.79


Expenditure


Garage roof repair 17/8/21

£650.80


Pool Expenditure


£827.40


Council Tax 10/5/21


£205.80


SCA affiliation1/10/21

£170.00


Payment to Pete (padlock)

£12.75


Refund of overpaid fee (Barbara)
£22.50


Perth Leisure Pool October
£78.80


Perth Leisure Pool November
£157.60


Perth Leisure Pool December
£118.20


Perth Leisure Pool January
£157.60


Perth Leisure Pool February
£157.60

Perth Leisure Pool March

£157.60


Garage income


£600.00


Total Expenditure


£1888.45


Total Income



£2589.30

Equipment Update:- The Club owns two containers and one garage (which is rented out). Between the two containers there are plenty plastic boats but a need for some spray decks preferably neoprene. There is also a need for air bags for the boats in the Rodney container. It was suggested that a sit on top kayak might be good for the club and there was a thought that there was one at sometime this is to be checked. There are two open canoes at Rodney, the green one is in good condition but the blue one is not so good. There are several polo boats and helmets. The purchase of a new boat for the pool has been discussed previously but the cost is high, around £600. If the Pool Management would agree it might be possible to buy second hand boats and sanitise them for use in the pool.
The club could probably muster about 10 polo boats and helmets together. It was proposed that we ask Willowgate Activity Centre if the pond could be booked to use for polo as they do have nets.
Coaching Update (Pool/Rodney) :- The Pool sessions have finished for the winter season. Thanks to everyone who helped to run these.
The Rodney sessions have restarted and there have been two so far. As it has been quite cold, only those with suitable equipment have attended. There is a need to organize a rota for future Mondays. Kevin is unavailable until August.
Monday 16th May – Richard

Monday 23rd May – Pete

Monday 30th May – Richard

Monday 6th June – Gary

River Trip Update:- Peer Group river outings Burnmouth to Thistlebrig have been running for a few weeks. For these meet at Thistlebrig car park at 5:45/6:00pm to organize shuttles. The plan is to be on the water at Burnmouth for 6:30pm.
Gary is planning a club beginner trip to Loch Orr Meadows on Sunday 5th June. Meet at the Rodney container at 9:30am. It is intended to take a variety of boats for members to try.
Peer lead trips are often posted on Facebook for those with appropriate experience.

Gary is organising a three day open canoe trip for 27th, 28th, 29th May, which river has to be decided on depending on water levels. It may be on the Dee, the Spey or the Tay. So far Gary, Heather, Jim and Pete are going. If you are interested in joining the trip contact Gary.
Barbara and Jenny said they may organize a paddle from Aberfeldy to the SCA takeout. The level they would require of paddlers is that they can wet exit their kayaks.

Sea kayaking, Gary is keen to do more sea kayaking so if you are interested let him know.

Surfing, there an outing to St Andrews to introduce some of us to surfing the waves which everyone enjoyed. There is a possibility of more trips there.

Safeguarding Update:- Alistair as the PCC lead for Safeguarding had an update from the SCA informing of a change to the paperwork. Any members taking part in any coaching, who have not already done so, will be required to do the Safeguarding online course.
River Tay Community Sports Hub:-  The Hub has a membership of clubs that use the river Tay such as the Canoe Club, Glencarse Canoe Club, Sailing Club, Rowing Club, Sea Cadets, Water Ski Club and Jet Ski Club. The Hub has a website https://www.rivertaysports.org/ and promotes safety on the river and co-operation between user groups.
Sue Burns Coaching Fund / Training Update:- Gary gave a report, the fund has just over £7000 in the account. The fund was started seven years ago after the death of Sue Burns a PCC member for over twenty years who wanted to encourage club members into coaching. Active Club members who undertake coaching courses can receive a 50% contribution from the fund towards the cost. Four or five members have expressed interest in doing courses such as Leadership, White Water Safety and Rescue and First Aid but it is difficult to organize suitable dates. It may be necessary to book courses individually and apply for a contribution. Contact training@perthcanoeclub.org for further details.
Sue Burns Coaching Award:- This is an award given annually to a member of the club in recognition of coaching and or giving time to the club to assist. For 2021 it was awarded to Pete Moffatt.
Safety and Procedures at Pool Sessions:- If anyone has any concerns over safety at the pool sessions or river trips please speak to Kevin.
Review / Confirm Office Bearers and Committee

Chairman:- Alistair Brand
Secretary:- Pete Moffatt

Treasurer:- Richard Rogers

Equipment Coordinator:- Richard Rogers

PVG Coordinator:-  Alistair Brand

Coaching Coordinator:- Kevin McHugh

Information Contact Person:- Hannah Blair
Membership Coordinator:- Hannah Blair
Website Coordinator:- Bill Macpherson

Training Coordinator:- Gary Eggleston

Trip Coordinator:- Lindsay Gillies

Youth Representative:- To be appointed.

Committee Helpers:-  Bruce Tarbet.

AOCB
A reminder that there is to be a Ceilidh, held jointly by the PCC and Perth Mountaineering Club on the 6th August in the Tayside Hotel in Stanley.

It was agreed that a donation be made to Willowgate for the use of their facilities for the purpose of the club meeting.
Date of Next Meeting 7th June at 7:30pm in the Cherrybank Inn.
